

District of Columbia Government Advisory Neighborhood Commission Box 75115 Washington, DC 20013



September 21, 2009

Mr. Tersh Boasberg, Chair Historic Preservation Review Board Office of Planning 801 North Capitol Street, NE Suite 3000 Washington, DC 20002

Re: 525 9th Street, NE, Square 939, Lot 808 (a former police station) and 1341 Maryland Avenue, NE, Square 1028, Lot 0830 (Old Engine House 10)

Mr. Boasberg,

At our regularly scheduled and properly noticed meeting on September 10, 2009, our Commission voted unanimously to support the concepts and conversions for 525 9th Street, NE, Square 939, Lot 808 (a former police station) and 1341 Maryland Avenue, NE, Square 1028, Lot 0830 (Old Engine House 10).

Our Commission only had one issue that was not included in the concept plans that we would ask the Historic Preservation Review Board to consider including in the concept plans. Our Commission requests that both curb cuts for these properties be removed as the concept plans do not call for their use. Returning this curb space to the community for street parking would be the appropriate outcome versus retaining curb cuts that will not be used.

Our community has worked towards the goal for over three years. We appreciated the opportunity to support the plans of the Argos Group. The Argos Group has exceeded our expectations in terms of community engagement and they should be used as an example of how to work with ANCs. We look forward to swift adoption of the concepts in order to finally turn these abandoned building into housing.

On behalf of the Commission,

Joseph Fengler

Joseph Jengla

Chair Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

e-mail: fengler6a02@yahoo.com, telephone (202) 423-8868

cc: Councilmember Tommy Wells, Ward Six

Mr. Gilberto Cardenas, Principal, Argos Group (gilberto@argos.com)

Ms. Anne Brockett, Historic Preservation Office (anne.brockett@dc.gov)

Mr. Bruce Yarnall, Office of Planning, (bruce.yarnall@dc.gov)